Minutes of Meeting
Historic Preservation Commission
Community Development/Community Services/Public Works
Large Conference Room
403 West 4th Street North
Suite 501
Newton, Iowa 50208

March 7, 2022
ROLL CALL:	
Board members present:	Hurto, Niskin, Michener, Reinheimer
Board members absent:		Sell
Staff Present:		              Erin Chambers, Community Development Director
												
Others:	Erin Yeager, Newton Main Street
	
Chair Hurto called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM.   Hurto reported that he received regrets from Councilperson Hallam that he would not be in attendance.
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, Chair Larry Hurto questioned if there was anyone present that may require special assistance in being able to participate in this public meeting. There was no response.
Approval of the Agenda. Motion by Michener, seconded by Reinheimer to approve agenda for the current meeting.  Voice Vote:  4-0, approved.
Certification of Iowa Open Meetings Law: Chambers Confirms.   
Approval of the Previous Meeting Minutes of February 7, 2022. Motion by Reinheimer, seconded by Hurto, to approve the minutes;  Voice Vote:  4-0, approved.
Items from City Staff.   
a. CLG Annual Report- Submitted.  Chambers  reported that Hurto provided an update presentation to the City Council on February 21, 2022.  Chambers reported that the CLG Annual Report has been submitted to the State Historic Preservation Office.  
Items from the Commission. 
a. Individual Reports.

a. Michener.  No report.
b. Niskin.  Reported on her daughter purchasing a property in Newton.
c. Reinheimer.  While watching the television show, “Home Town”, the expression “mid-Mod” was used to describe a mid-20th-century home. Reinheimer noted that the liked that term, especially in the context of the proposed Main Street improvements to the south ½ of the north-south alley located in the 100 block of North 2nd Avenue West.

Reinheimer also spoke of Zoar Church, noting that the church is town down and the Pastor’s house burned.  Hurto then noted that the Jasper County Museum was offered artifacts, but turned them down due to space considerations.  Hurto discussed the church’s Germ Heritage connect in the County.
d. Sell.  Sell stated that he had a customer ask about the Zoar Church as well.  Sell reported that he continues to hear accolades from visitors about how downtown is looking and continues to be asked questions about how the transformation happened.
e. Hurto.  Hurto noted the WHO TV 13 feature on Legacy Plaza while Michener noted that it was also more generally about Newton.  Hurto thanked Niskin for chairing the February meeting for the commission.  Hurto reported that he has signed the first batch of certificates for 1st Avenue East and West Historic Districts’ property owners.  Finally, Hurto reported that following his February 21, 2022 presentation to the Newton City Council, Mayor Hansen thanked the Commission for their work.
Items from the Citizens.  Newton Main Street Executive Director Erin Yeager stated that Main Street Iowa has a design for the former “Jocko’s Building” at 114 East 2nd Street South.  Josh Ryther is the owner.  She also reported that Main Street Iowa will be in Newton on March 8th for a design visit for the Lederman Building (former Montgomery Ward Building).
Communications from State Historic Preservation Office.  Chambers noted the attachments to the packet.  
Other Discussion.  Before adjournment, Reinheimer asked if anyone knew about the “96” crumbling on the Forbes Building.  Nobody offered any information on the matter. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment.  Motion by Reinheimer to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Sell.  Voice vote, approved 4-0.   Meeting was adjourned at 1:35 pm.
